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Dear Friends,

Thanks to your prayers and support, God continues to provide opportunities to grow our Chinese 
ministry of sharing the Gospel. 

In mid-November, I had an opportunity to interview Al Plantinga (who was awarded the 2017 
Templeton Prize) and seven famous contemporary Christian scholars, including Richard Mouw, 
Nicholas Wolterstorff, George Marsden, Philip Holtrop, John Cooper, and Emily Brink in Grand 
Rapids, MI. I was greatly impressed by their humility, their respect for different views, and their 
commitment to the church. In addition, as a group of Christian intellectuals, they are like iron 
sharpening iron, and strive to “live together in unity” (Psalm 133).  There is much we can learn 
from these Christian Intellectuals. 

Coming back to Chicago, we committed to making these interviews into eight videos, and get 
the contents published in China too. The goal is to introduce the thoughts these great thinkers 
and the Reformed theology behind them. I believe that this will positively inspire the Chinese 
church especially in such changing times. To me, it is just amazing to realize that although Grand 
Rapids is a smaller city, it has extremely rich spiritual resources. 

As you may know, the BTGMI Board of Directors decided that the agency will be relocated from 
the southern suburbs of Chicago to the headquarters of the CRCNA in Grand Rapids by July 
of next year. In light of that decision, these interviews have  given me inspiration for the future 
development of Chinese ministry. While vigorously developing indigenous ministry in China, we 
should also vigorously connect the valuable resources of the American churches to the Chinese 
churches. I believe this is the role God wants the Chinese ministry of BTGMI to take.

We realize this move has created big changes and challenges, as many of our co-workers will 
not be able to move to Grand Rapids. As for my family and I, we relocated from Los Angeles to 
Chicago less than four years ago, and now we will  relocate again. Please remember us in your 
prayers. May God bless the staff who are affected, leading them to what God has planned for 
them next. May God give us the faith of Abraham,  a faith 
that will surely grow with the years we serve him.

The 2017 Chinese Annual Ministry Report follows this letter. 
It will give you a clearer picture of how God has blessed the 
Chinese ministry.  Thank you for your faithful support. 

Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year!

Pastor Jerry An, BTGMI Chinese ministry leader


























